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Attendance:   
Tony Comerford, Roberto Flecha, Benjamin John Gonzales, Connie Greene, Manny Guantez, Elizabeth Hill, Barry Johnson, Jan Krolack, Diane Litterer, Edward Lyons, Harry Morgan, Susan Neshin, Alan Oberrman, Dharmesh Parikh, Jass Pelland, Mike Santillo, Barbara Schlichting, Sue Seidenfeld, Evelyn Sullivan, Megan Sullivan, Maria Robinson, Linda Voorhis, Ernestine Winfrey
State Staff: 
Suzanne Borys, Andrea Connor, Jeanne DeVitto, Elizabeth Conte, Mollie Greene, Geralyn Molinari, Dona Sinton, Lauri Woodward
Welcome and Introductions of members and guests.

The following represents the new PAC officers:  

Evelyn Sullivan, Chair 

Jass Pelland, Vice Chair  

Benjamin-John Gonzales, Secretary  

PAC Business

The meeting was called to order and the February 2011 minutes were approved.

Presentations – 

Overview of DMHAS Licensing
There was an overview presented by Lauri Woodward, Department of Human Services (DHS).  She discussed that effective March 1, 2011, the Division of Addiction Services (DAS) licensing functions were formally merged within the Department of Human Services Office of Licensing (OOL).  The goal of merging the Divisions of Mental Health Services (DMHS) and Addiction Services (DAS) is to support the integration of care.  The merger provides the Department of Human Services (DHS) with an opportunity to build a combined system that provides best practice treatments for individuals with mental illness, substance use, or co-occurring disorders.  The Department of Human Services recognizes that DMHS and DAS bring mission-specific strengths to the merger.  Planning by the Department and the Merger Advisory Group will focus on how these strengths will form a new, integrated division.  This consolidation furthers the DMHS/DAS merger of operations, as set forth in the FY’11 budget. 
Client-Centered Assessment and Treatment Planning
There was an overview of the Client-Centered Assessment and Treatment Planning by Mollie Greene, Genie Skypek, Ph.D., and Suzanne Borys.  
Mollie advised the members that DAS is receiving technical assistance (TA) through CSAT to improve our system capacity to provide client-centered recovery oriented services.  

Dr. Skypek, psychologist, consultant, and educator presented on Clinical Documentation Systems for Behavioral Healthcare within the framework of the Recovery Model.  Specific examples of concurrent documentation, strength-based assessment and planning were included in this informative presentation that meets the requirements of medical necessity, customer-focused, outcome-oriented, and recovery-oriented expectations.  She also reviewed work done by the state of New York on a Standardized Clinical Records Initiative for voluntary use by their behavioral health care providers, including mental health and substance use disorder providers.  Their documents have been designed to also meet the requirements of many licensing, accrediting and funding or payer entities.  

Discussion
Mollie advised the members that Dr. Skypek will be providing additional components of this technical assistance (TA) with DAS staff and interested PAC members in a one-day work session scheduled for Tuesday, April 26, 2011 from 10:00am to 3:00pm at the Division of Addiction Services, 120 South Stockton Street, 3rd Floor, Trenton.  Prior to this one-day meeting, Dr. Skypek will provide us with model assessment and treatment planning documentation tools which we will review and discuss when we meet, with the goal of developing consensus recommendations, priorities, and a projected timeline for improving our electronic documentation system.

Mollie advised the members that the division is interested in feedback regarding the future of residential treatment.  She suggested that the DAS Quarterly meeting and other forums such as NJAMHAA can open dialogue.
Next PAC meeting is scheduled for April 15, 2011.
